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1. ADMINISTRATIVE

· Bob Beadle started the meeting/conference call at 2:03 PM.

· Laura Lee reported that Bob Pierce was on storm duty and would not be on the call.

· The February 4, 2009 PWG meeting minutes were approved with no changes.

· Rich Wodyka asked the group to block out July 21st and 22nd for a combined team-building activity and the July PWG meeting (was scheduled for 7/9).

2. 2009 STUDY

· Joey West asked whether we would still have 2 cases (eastern and western area cases) for the 2014 summer, adding that he had sent out initial 2014 summer east, 2014 summer west, 2014 winter, and 2019 summer base case interchanges. Laura Lee responded that they might have overlooked the 2014 summer western area interchange. Joey and Lee agreed to follow up with Bob Pierce.
· Joey West and Laura Lee confirmed that they were on schedule to complete the base case development by the April 2 PWG meeting.
· Bob Beadle mentioned that the preliminary interchange tables did not appear to have NCEMC’s recently confirmed transmission reservations into the Duke area from Southern for 180 MW shown.
· NCEMC (Bob Beadle) requested a resource supply option for 2019 to study an export of 600 MW out of CPLE to PJM, and an additional nuclear unit in the Progress Energy and Duke control areas. Mark Byrd responded that he wanted to discuss the nuclear unit sensitivity request internally before agreeing to include it in the study scope to avoid any conflicts with the interconnection study process for the 2nd and 3rd Harris Plant units. James Manning suggested that the nuclear unit sensitivity not make any mention of Harris, but consideration be given to  placing this generation a bus or two away (keeping in proximity of Harris), noting that Progress Energy had already identified the need to model dummy generation on the Wake 500kV tieline. Mark agreed to follow up on the request at the next PWG meeting.
· Rick Anderson requested a resource supply option to study a 500 MW transfer from Duke to CPLE for FPWC. Mark Byrd commented that it would look just like the 600 MW Duke to CPLE transfer test level to be studied this year.
ACTION ITEM: Joey West and Lee Adams will follow up with Bob Pierce on the cases and interchange tables. Mark Byrd will provide a response to NCEMC’s request to study a nuclear unit for one of the resource supply options.

3. PJM PLANNING COORDINATION MEETING

· Rich Wodyka reported that he was putting together a draft agenda for the 3/20/09 meeting with PJM’s planning staff and would send it out for review and comment by the end of the week.
ACTION ITEM: Rich Wodyka to send out draft meeting agenda.
4. OSC MEETING/CONFERENCE CALL

· Rich Wodyka reported that the OSC approved adding the high load western summer case to the 2009 study scope.
· David Beam (NCEMC) will be the new OSC Chair in June. A representative from Progress Energy will fill the Vice Chair position.
5. OTHER ITEMS

· Bob Beadle adjourned the conference call at approximately 3:00 PM.
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